
SEMPER FI  
MARINE   CORPS   LEAGUE 

OUTER   BANKS   DETACHMENT  #1264 
THE   KERN   PITTS   CENTER 

 

Minutes of the Detachment meeting on 14 December 2010 held at the Kern 
Pitts Center, 5375 North Virginia Dare Trail. 
 
In  attendance  were: 
 
Gary L. Felder 
Gene Martin                                  Sergeant-At-Arms 
Dean Tyler                                     Adjutant 
Robert Messinger                       Paymaster 
Kelly Chamberlain                     Commandant 
Robert Yanacek                           Jr. Vice Commandant/Web Sergeant 
Doug Wendling                            Judge Advocate 
Pat Riley 
Kevin Wescott                             Public Information Officer 
Rick Lawrenson                          Chaplain 
Dan Hudson 
Kevin J. McGrath 
 
The meeting was opened by Commandant Kelly Chamberlain requesting 
Sergeant-At-Arms Gene Martin to secure the quarters, post the colors and 
lead Detachment #1264 in the pledge of Allegiance to our United States Flag 
at 1900. 



Commandant Chamberlain requested Chaplain Rick Lawrenson to lead the 
Detachment in our opening prayer. 
 
At this time, Commandant Chamberlain asked if there were any new 
members needing to be installed?  There being one, Jesse Ambrose who was 
an attendee at the meeting. 
 
Next came the old business request from Commandant Chamberlain 
starting with Bob Messinger with the financial report.  Bob presented the 
financial report of Outer Banks Detachment #1264 from October to 
November 2010 {since we do not publish our financial records on the 
website it was emphasized that Detachment #1264 financial reports are 
open for review by any member upon request.} 
 
Bob at this time reports on the Toys For Tots program which ran from 13 
November to 14 December 2010.  Bob reports there were 504 toys collected 
and 114.5 man hours donated by MARINE CORPS LEAGUE, OBX 
DETACHMENT #1264.  GREAT JOB MEN!!!!!  THANK YOU!! Especially 
during this financially tough time we are living in.  THE KIDS OF DARE 
SALUTE YOU-----OOHRAH----SEMPER FI. 
 
Bob now brings news of a Veterans Benefits Seminar at the Baum Center on 
Thursday—13 January 2011---300 Mustian St., Kill Devil Hills from 1200 to 
1500. 
 
Commandant Chamberlain request Judge Advocate Doug Wendling to 
bring the New Business to the floor.  Judge Advocate Wendling reports that 
elections were held online and via mail and the results were as follows: 
 
Commandant                                                       Dean {Doc} Tyler 
Senior Vice Commandant                               Robert Yanacek 
Junior Vice Commandant                               Leroy Spivey 
Judge Advocate                                                   Dan Hudson 
 
The new officers will be installed at the 11 January 2011 meeting.  The new 
incoming Commandant Tyler has asked the outgoing Judge Advocate Doug 
Wendling to perform the Installation of the new Officers on 11 January 2011 
 
Judge Advocate Doug Wendling reports on a new membership application 
that National has authorized to be used and there are a few changes on the 



application.  New applications may be found on the website or the 
Commandant has a few copies. 
 
Commandant Chamberlain states if there is no further Business, we will 
proceed to close. 
 
Commandant Chamberlain requests Sergeant-At-Arms to retire the colors. 
Commandant Chamberlain requests Chaplain Lawrenson to lead the 
Detachment in the closing prayer. 
 
Commandant Chamberlain requests the Sergeant-At-Arms to declare this 
meeting officially closed. 
 
Sergeant-At-Arms states by order of the Commandant, I declare this 
meeting officially closed until 11 January 2011 when it will be reopened for 
the transaction of official business. 
 
The Detachment would like to Thank--Kevin Wescott, Commandant 
Chamberlain and Dean Tyler for the chili, donuts and other snacks. 
 

 

 

 

 


